El Dorado High School Daily Bulletin



September 1-4th, 2020

Announcements

WELCOME BACK TO SCHOOL! We want to welcome you all to the 20–21 school year. While we are excited to have you back virtually, I hope you know how much we all miss being here in person. To begin the year, we will all be holding classes virtually, sports and most other extracurricular activities have been suspended or severely curtailed. Who knew that on March 13 we would be taking such a long hiatus from the campus itself. Learning goes on though. It must! We have compiled some resources to help you prepare for Virtual EDHS. We hope you will take advantage of them. Classes will run via Zoom and materials will be shared through Google Classroom and Aeries. Our teachers have been training hard to make this transition. If you are a prospective student, please know that we have had to eliminate campus tours for the time being. Instead we have created a virtual tour that you can do from the comfort of your own home. No extra software is required.

We want to take a moment and welcome some new staff members:

- Ani Baker, Counseling Office Clerk
- Kim Montoya, Speech and Language Specialist
- Imelda Giatan, Spanish Teacher

El Dorado is a special place with great traditions and tremendous teachers and academics. I am fortunate to work with such outstanding staff and students. Coming into a new year filled with new challenges and new opportunities, we are taking a "Whatever it Takes!" attitude. El Dorado pledges to do whatever it takes to see students and staff succeed! We'll do whatever it takes to take care of ourselves and one another! The Nest is looking at obstacles as opportunities and is excited for our positive school culture to grow, even from a distance! Click "Whatever it Takes!" above to find out more.

Here are some reminders to help during distance learning:

- Aeries and Clever are your best friends. If you can get to either of those, you'll have very few
 obstacles for joining your classes. Some of your teachers may have tried to be efficient and send
 out Google Classroom invites before the counselors were done fixing schedules. Your best, most
 accurate and correct course schedule will always be in Aeries. Please check there before Google
 Classroom. Also a few teachers are using Canvas in place of Google Classroom.
- 2. If you need help with a class, email your teacher ASAP. All their zoom links should be on either Aeries, their class websites or Google Classroom.
- 3. If you have a schedule concern, please email your counselor.
- 4. If you were marked absent by accident because of technical difficulties, please email both your teacher and the Attendance Dept at:edhs_attendance@pylusd.org

If you get stuck or have any issues we posted some helpful documents at <u>edhs.org</u> and <u>https://www.edhs.org/apps/news/article/1282326</u>. You will find Chromebook directions, bell schedules and many more helpful tips.

Attention Freshman, Sophomores, Juniors & Seniors – you will be receiving information about clubs on campus in the next few weeks. Please make sure to check your emails.

Seniors - don't forget to order your senior cutouts by Sept. 25th. Email Mr. C (ecampuzano@pylusd.org) the photo and include your senior's name. Cutouts are 3-3.5 feet tall and approx 18 inches wide. Three ways to make payment: Cash or Check (made payable to EDHS) and dropped off at the front office or finance office,

or use the school webstore: EDHS.org->Students->EDHS Web Store->featured. \$25 or \$20 if you wear black & gold.

Remember El Dorado to keep doing what you're doing, do whatever it takes to get online, whatever it takes to care for yourself and whatever it takes to take care of each other!

Looking ahead...

Friday and Monday, September 4 and September 7 - No School

Wednesday September 16 - **Back to School Night** (via Zoom)

Community Service	College Info	Seniors
		Senior Cutouts - deadline to order Sept. 25th Senior Portraits: http://go.lifetouch.com/

Athletics

The School District has cancelled all athletic events until further notice

Adjunct Duties

All Adjunct Duties cancelled until school resumes

District Mail Pick Up Tuesday / Thursday 10 am